
 

“Together towards our Lord through learning, love and faith.” 

12th January, 2024 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Thank you for your understanding these past weeks. I share your frustration with having to change plans that you have 

made.  As a parent I know, first hand, how difficult it is to motivate our children when they are working from home, 

staff are doing their best to maintain the high standards whilst teaching some students remotely.  This week has been 

one that has been punctuated with frustration with having to change plans regarding the return of students down to 

factors beyond our control.   

 

As a reminder here is the plan for the coming week. 

Week beginning 15th January 

Onsite 

Year 12 - Only those that have external exams in January come in for lessons as normal 

Year 10 - exams 

Year 11 

Year 8 

Offsite 

Year 7 at home all week – live lessons 

Year 9 at home all week – live lessons 

Year 12 at home all week – live lessons 

Year 13 at home all week – live lessons 

 

Following a number of meetings yesterday and today it looks like there is significant movement in the right direction 

and we will make great strides with the building work.  If there are any changes to plans I will let you know as soon as 

I am able to. 

 

My deepest personal thanks go to the whole school community - pupils, staff, parents, governors and contractors - 

who have rallied with such unity, and so uncomplainingly and purposefully to current challenges.  

 

In addition to much else that is positive, events of recent weeks have reinforced at least one point: that the true 

foundations of this School remain spiritual, and therefore indestructible. We will get to where we need to be very 

soon.  
 

Well done and thank you. 

 
 

Andrew Bull 

Headteacher 

 

Safeguarding at CNS 
Please find attached to this e-Bulletin our latest safeguarding 
newsletter.  Further information can be accessed on our 
website.  To access this please follow this link. 

 

Social Media channels 

Please do follow us on Twitter and Instagram to see and hear 
news as it comes from the many activities that the students 
participate in regularly. They are a real place of celebration!  

Both can be found as @cnsluton 

 

https://www.cardinalnewmanschool.net/home/our-school/safeguarding/

